
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 

SUPPLEMENTARY BUDGET ESTIMATES – 20 OCTOBER 2014 

IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 

(SE14/441)  PROGRAMME –  

Senator Carr (Written) asked: 

 What is the length of stay granted by the family reunion visa? 
 Is it a pathway to permanent residency/citizenship? 
 Are people who have already been granted permanent protection affected by this 
directive? 
 If yes, what was the reason for the retrospective application of this directive? 
 What about people who have already paid the fee and are awaiting for an outcome 
whom this directive affects? 
 Will they get a refund? 
 If not, why? 
 How much is the fee? 

Answer: 

Visas in the Family stream of the Migration Programme offer pathways to permanent 
residence and Australian citizenship, although there may be an initial period of 
provisional temporary residence (for example, many partner migrants have 
provisional residence for two years following their initial application). 

Under Direction 62 lowest processing priority is given to applicants sponsored by a 
person who arrived in Australia as an illegal maritime arrival, including where a 
permanent protection visa was granted prior to the Direction being made.  The 
Direction is one of the measures implemented by the Australian Government aimed at 
deterring people from arriving illegally in Australia by boat. 

There is no provision to refund a visa application charge on the basis of a measure 
such as Direction 62, even if the application is withdrawn. 

The Visa Application Charge (VAC) paid by any applicant for a family stream visa is 
dependent on the date and place the application is made and the number of dependants 
included in the application.  The key charges are listed at Attachment A, and further 
information can be found at 
www.immi.gov.au/Help/Pages/fees-charges/visa.aspx. 






